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1. These Facilities and Administrative cost rates apply when grants and 
contracts are awarded jointly to Research Foundation of SUNY and State 
University College At Geneseo.





2. For all activities performed in facilities not owned or leased by the 
organization or to which rent is directly charged to the project (s), the off
-site rate will apply.  Grants or contracts will not be subject to more than 
one Facilities and Administrative rate. If more than 50% of a project is 
performed off-campus, the off-campus rate will apply to the entire project.








3. The fringe benefit costs listed below are reimbursed to the grantee 
through the direct fringe benefit rate applicable to Research Foundation 
employees:





A. Retiree Health Insurance	   G. Group Life Insurance


B. Retirement Expense		        H. Long Term Dis. Ins.


C. Social Security		           I. Workers' Compensation


D. NYS Unemployment Insurance	 J. Dental Insurance


E. NYS Disability Insurance	   K. Vacation & Sick Leave*                                           


F. Group Health Insurance      L. Vision Benefits





*This component consists of payments for accrued unused vacation leave made 
in accordance with the Research Foundation Leave Policy to employees who have 
terminated, changed accruing status, or transferred.  It also includes 
payments for absences over 30 calendar-days that are charged to sick leave.





The fringe benefit costs for State University of New York employees are 
charged utilizing the New York State fringe benefit rate for federal funds. 
This approved rate is contained in the New York State-Wide Cost Allocation 
Plan. That rate includes the following costs:





A. Social Security		        E. Workers' Compensation


B. Retirement			            F. Survivors' Benefits


C. Health Insurance		       G. Dental Insurance


D. Unemployment Insurance	  H. Employee Benefit Funds


                            I. Vision Benefits





4. Treatment of Paid Absences: *Vacation, holiday, sick leave pay and other 
paid absences are included in salaries and wages and are claimed on grants, 
contracts and other agreements as part of the normal cost for salaries and 
wages.  Separate claims for the cost of these paid absences are not made.








** The next proposal based on actual costs for the fiscal year ending 
06/30/2023 is due in our office by 12/31/2023.
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Equipment means tangible personal property (including information technology 
systems) having a useful life of more than one year and a per-unit acquisition 
cost which equals or exceeds the lesser of the capitalization level 
established by the non-Federal entity for financial statement purposes, or 
$5,000.




